Pre-Post Blood Donation Advise

Eat a well balance meal including plenty of fluids 2 to 4 hours before blood donation.

Rest in the donor chair for at least 10 minutes after the donation is completed.  The nurse will put a plaster over the needle site.  Keep the plaster on the arm for 4 to 6 hours.  (No problem with taking a shower, as the plaster is waterproof)

Rest in the donor refreshment lounge for at least another 10 minutes before leaving the Bloodbank.  Please take the refreshment served.

Drink more fluids than usual on that day, at least 8 glasses.  This will help replace the liquid component of the blood donated.  (Within 72 hours)

Take the iron pills given, once everyday before meals for 2 weeks or eat iron rich food.

To prevent bruising and promote healing at the needle site, avoid heavy lifting or carrying for 12 hours.

You may resume normal activities but strenuous or athletic activities should be postponed until the next day.  This is a precaution to help the body adjust to the blood withdrawn.

Please do not leave should you have any feeling of discomfort or unusual feelings or feeling unwell.  Please inform the staff immediately.

If there is bleeding from the needle site, raise arm and apply direct pressure and call for help.  

If feeling dizzy or faint, lie down or sit down with head between knees and call for help.

If you experience unusual symptoms during the next 2 days, please call the Bloodbank at Tel: 6223 5640 and ask to speak to the Medical officer on-duty.  

Your next blood donation will be in another 12 weeks (3 months).  This is to ensure that the donated blood is fully replaced before the next donation.

